
 

         
                

THE PRESIDENT  

       OF THE  

GENERAL ASSEMBLY  

 

 

 13 September 2021 

 

 

Excellency, 

 

I have the honor to transmit herewith a letter dated 10 September from H.E. Mr. José 

Alfonso Blanco Conde, Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic to the United 

Nations, and H.E. Mr. Enrique Austria Manalo, Permanent Representative of the Republic 

of the Philippines to the United Nations, the co-facilitators of the Political Declaration for 

the High-level meeting of the General Assembly on the progress achieved in the 

implementation of the United Nations Global Plan of Action to Combat Trafficking in 

Persons. 

 

In the aforementioned letter, the co-facilitators transmit the Rev.3 of the draft 

Political Declaration and inform that although many paragraphs have been agreed on  

an ad referendum basis more discussions with interested delegations may be needed to reach 

consensus and finalize this document. 

 

I take this opportunity to express my appreciation to Ambassador Conde and 

Ambassador Manalo for their able stewardship of this important negotiation. I believe the 

current work of the co-facilitators have set a strong foundation that will allow the 

consultations to successfully conclude in the coming session. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 
Volkan BOZKIR  

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and  

Permanent Observers to the United Nations  

New York 
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